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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – August starts off with our SCUBA adventurers returning to us with amazing stories to talk about.  We will celebrate our 46th anniversary with a Court of Honor celebration at Creasy Mahan.  Mid month we will have our annual planning meeting.  Doors close for this meeting at 6:10 and the planning for 2015-16 will begin with earnest.  Flaget Trail comes up with a visit to Mt. St. Francis.  If you’ve attended a Catholic High School there is a good chance you’ve attended a retreat at this great facility.  This should be an interesting and fun trip and tour.  We end the month with out now annual Iron Skillet cook-off so get those recipes ready!

Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

August 5th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – No Service Patrols

August 12th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meting @ Nuclear Science – Service Patrol is Tiki
August 19th, 7:00 PM – Troop Annual Planning Meeting – Doors close at 6:10
August 26th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Iron Skillet Cookoff – Service Patrol is Combat Spartans

Fourty-Sixth Anniversary Court of Honor – On Saturday August 15th, we will gather together for our 46th anniversary Court of Honor at Creasy Mahan.  Exact times have not been decided but the time frames should be 4 – 8PM. Using the scouts’ last names, B through G brings Drinks, H through K a side dish and L through Z dessert.  Please do not bring tree nut products or peanuts.  As usual we will recognize all scouts who have advanced and earned merit badges so moms need to bring their moms ribbon(s).  Of course we will also install our new troop leadership, which includes Senior Patrol Leader, his assistants and Patrol Leaders.  
Annual Planning Meeting – August 19th we will conduct our annual planning meeting.  During this meeting we will choose the topics of our troop and den meetings for the 2015-16 year as well as the site of our next summer camp.  Monthly campouts will also be decided so everyone is encouraged to participate.  All Patrol Leaders and troop level scout leaders are expected to be present or choose someone to take their place.  To avoid having to repeatedly re-explain decisions and discussions, doors will be locked at 6:10.  

Flaget Trail – As we do every August our troop will participate in the Flaget Trail, sponsored by the Catholic Committee on Scouting.  This year we will have the opportunity to tour Mount St. Francis, which is the site of many past, current and future retreat experiences.  A tour of this site will clarify to everyone who participate, why this is such an ideal place for self discover and the exploration of God’s roll in our lives.  

Miscellaneous – August 28th is scout night at the Bats game.  This involves a parade around the field before the game and camping out on the field with a movie for those who choose to stay.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – The leadership meetings for August include the cancellation of the PLC because of other conflicting activities.  The adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex on August 31st.    
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Fun! 
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We had several things going on for fun in July.  The top 2 pictures are hardy SCUBA students who are learning to take their SCUBA skills to the next level.  They can dive deeper and save people, or something like that.  To some degree it’s just another excuse to splash around in the water and do stuff most of us don’t get to do. (  The bottom picture is a picture of the Northern Tier folks on the way home.  I don’t think they look very tired do you?














Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








